
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
New Parish Office Staff 
Hannah Izod has joined the Parish Council team as Deputy Parish Clerk.  Hannah has a wealth of experience of the 
parish which she brings to the role and will be a great asset to the team.  Hannah will be working every weekday 
morning - do pop into the office to say hello if you are passing. 
  
Councillor Vacancy – your parish needs YOU! 
Following May’s uncontested election, there is still one vacancy on the Parish Council.  If you 
would like to make a real contribution to your community, why not consider putting yourself 
forward to become a Councillor?  It’s a very rewarding role and you can find full details on our 
website: www.hordleparishcouncil.gov.uk or email clerk@hordleparishcouncil.gov.uk. The 
deadline for applications is 8th September. 
 
Planning Application for 20 Homes on Land of Everton Nurseries -  
An application to build 20 new homes on land of Everton Nurseries was objected to by the Parish Council.  Although 
the Council welcomed the provision of 10 affordable homes in the scheme, it had concerns about the impact on 
highway safety, the character and appearance of the area, effect on the openness of the Greenbelt, impact on 
public open space and also the ecology of the area.  For more details visit our website - hordleparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
 
SS8 - Land off Hordle Lane for 155 homes 
The Parish Council recently voted to object to Bargate Homes’ application to build 155 homes on land off Hordle 
Lane (SS8).  Although the provision of affordable homes was welcome, the Parish Council had concerns about 
traffic and highway safety, car parking, footpaths & connectivity, housing density, community safety, allotment 
provision, education provision and the effect on ecology and protected species.  Although this development is in 
Hordle, there is likely to be an effect on traffic flow in Everton, particularly when combined with approved plan for 
97 more homes off Everton Road in Hordle (SS9) and housing developments in Pennigton.  The full response can 
also be read on our website.  
 
New Accessible Picnic table at Everton Rec 
The Parish Council is in the process of installing an new, fully accessible picnic table at Everton Rec.  This has been 
made possible by grants from County Councillor Carpenter and District Councillor Hawkins.   
 
Speedwatch Team Targets Volunteers 
We are looking for more volunteers to join the Community Speedwatch Team friendly team, which records 
speeding vehicles at locations around the parish, to keep our roads safe.  Full training is given – for details visit the 
volunteering page of our website or contact the Parish Office. 
 
Parish Council Van 
The Parish Council has acquired a van for use by the Groundsman on 
his duties.  The van has been paid for through funds from the 
Community Infrastructure Levy.  Look out for it around the parish. 

  
Clean for the Coronation  
The parish-wide litterpick on 29th April was a 
great success, with over 20 bags of rubbish collected from the streets of Everton and Hordle. 
Many thanks to everyone who came along to help.  
  
Next Meetings  
Tuesday 19th September, 17th October, 21st November & 19th December at Hordle Pavilion, 
Vaggs Lane@ 7.15pm.  Agendas will be the website and noticeboards. 
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